HADCO
Board Meeting Minutes

October 22, 2020
PLACE:  Myers Center
TIME:    12:42 p.m.



 
ATTENDEES: Jeff Cooley, Mike Baker, Jerry Griese, Janeal Kohler & Jamie Ambrosini. 
READING & APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES: 
Commissioner Griese motioned to approve the minutes from the September 24, 2020 meeting. Commissioner Baker seconded. No discussion. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed. 
REPORT OF THE SECRETARY: Mrs. Kohler presented the September 2020 Operating Statements. Mrs. Kohler stated the AMP 1 budget was still showing a negative balance however there is CFP and COVID funds pending to reduce the shortfall.  Mrs. Kohler stated she was not concerned with balancing by the end of the year. 
Mrs. Kohler explained the rehab of the admin building was advancing better now but the project is still behind schedule. Discussion was had regarding this contractor’s liability in the project delays and the general climate with available contractors. Mrs. Kohler would press the contractor and establish a timeline for liquidated damages. 

Mrs. Kohler updated the Board the Blueridge fire rehab was also going slow with poor communication between contractor and insurance agent and overall slow results from engineer services and responses between all parties. In general construction projects were not going well this past six months.
PUBLIC COMMENT: None. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  
Resolution #2124- Approval of FY 2021 Fair Market Rents.  Jamie Ambrosini explained HUD annually publishes fair market rents to be used for the Section 8 program and attached were the proposed rates which require Board approval. Discussion was had on the relation between our local market and the fair market rents. Commissioner Baker motioned to approved resolution #2124.  Commissioner Griese seconded.  A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed.
Review of Annual Plan- Mrs. Kohler explained it was time to place our annual plan out for 45-day comment and a copy had been included for Board review. The public hearing would be held on January 7, 2020 after the 45-day comment period.  
ADJOURNED: 1:10 p.m.
